Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Re: Street Works 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Damage Location: 50-65 Evington Valley Road, Leicester, LE5 5LJ (“the Location”). 
Discovery Date: 21/07/2021 

We are writing further to intended litigation against an undertaker of works in respect of a breach of the New Road & Street Works Act 1991 and/or a claim in negligence, for information on which Utility had an opening notice/permit to carry out street works (excavation) at (or near to): 

50-65 Evington Valley Road Leicester Leicestershire LE5 5LJ 

Please review and provide notices which go back 15 years from the above date of incident/discovery as we are investigating latent damage to Virgin Media apparatus which has become apparent over time at this location. 

In addition, if it is possible, could you give the date of when resurfacing works (if any) have been carried out by yourselves within the same area.
You clarified:

Please can you supply noticing history for both sides of Evington Valley Road

It would be useful to have the whole history of the road going back the years specified

Answer:
Please see attached information of highway maintenance works undertaken on Evington Valley Road in the 15 years since 21/07/2006. 
The word document relates to a footway resurfacing scheme and the spreadsheet has details of all footway and carriageway safety repairs carried out.  

The Officer names have been redacted from these documents.  The disclosure of personal data relating to junior members of staff below Heads of Service are exempt from release under FOIA Section 40(2) and EIR Regulation 13(1) – personal data.

The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 
The StreetWorks register, for works done by utilities is available for viewing to any member of the public by appointment at City Hall during office hours.  Any requests to view the StreetWorks register should be made to traffic-operations@leicester.gov.uk 
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 21 of FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of EIR, the information is made publicly accessible to the applicant by other means/ in another form or format.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
